

September 24, 2015

The Honorable Jerry Brown Governor, State of California State Capitol, Office of the Governor Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 144 (Mathis) – Illegal Dumping SWANA – Request for Signature

CALIFORNIA CHAPTERS

FOUNDING SIERRA

GOLD RUSH

LEGISLATIVE TASK FORCE

www.swanacal-leg.org

LEGISLATIVE ADVOCATES
PAUL J. YODER

JASON SCHMELZER
Shaw/Yoder/Antwih, inc.
1415 L Street, Suite 1000
Sacramento, CA 95814
(916) 446-4656
FAX (916) 446-4316
paul@shawyoderantwih.com
jason@shawyoderantwih.com

CHAIR

NANCY L. EWERT, PE. KERN COUNTY 2700 M Street, Suite 500 Bakersfield, CA 93301 nancye@co.kern.ca.us

VICE CHAIR

MARK BOWERS CITY OF SUNNYVALE PO Box 3707 Sunnyvale, CA 94088 mbowers@sunnyvale.ca.gov

TREASURER

GLENN ACOSTA, P.E. Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County 1955 Workman Mill Road Whittier, CA 90601 (562) 908-4288 GAcosta@lacsd.org

SECRETARY

MARK J. URQUHART, P.E. 2741 Fairover Drive Placerville, CA 95667 (530) 626-4771 Dear Governor Brown,

The California Chapters of the Solid Waste Association of North America (SWANA) represent much of the publicly-owned and -operated solid waste management infrastructure in the state and the local governments responsible for implementing waste diversion and recycling programs. The SWANA Legislative Task Force (LTF) represents the California Chapters on legislative and regulatory issues.

The SWANA LTF respectfully requests that you **SIGN AB 144**, which increases penalties for illegal dumping, in non-commercial quantities, on private property in California from an infraction to a misdemeanor. The SWANA LTF believes that this increased penalty will help discourage illegal dumping in California.

Illegal dumping is a significant problem in some areas of the state, and causes significant cleanup costs for property owners and local governments. AB 144 will help deter this behavior and reduce blight.

For these reasons, the SWANA LTF is pleased to support this legislation and again, respectfully requests that you **SIGN AB 144**. Thank you for your consideration of this important measure.

Sincerely,

Jason Schmelzer

SWANA Legislative Advocate